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5 July 2022 

 
By email:  

Tēnā koe  

Official information request for Government Legal Network (GLN) Governance Board 
members 
Our Ref: OIA353/1 

1. I refer to your official information request dated 12 June 2022. 

2. The information you have requested is enclosed. 

The GLN Governance Board 

3. The GLN Governance Board (the Board) is responsible for the governance of the 
GLN and its activities and ensuring that the GLN is effectively leveraging the 
collective potential of that network. The Board is made up of: 

3.1 The Crown Law Leadership Team as members ex officio; 

3.2 Four departmental CLA representatives; and 

3.3 One central agency representative. 

4. The current members of the Board are: 

4.1 Una Jagose QC, Solicitor-General, Crown Law; 

4.2 Katie Elkin, Deputy Solicitor-General, System Leadership Group, Crown 
Law; 

4.3 Sophie Mexsom, Deputy Chief Executive, Strategy and Corporate, Crown 
Law; 

4.4 Aaron Martin, Deputy Solicitor-General, Crown Legal Risk Group, Crown 
Law; 

4.5 Virginia Hardy, Deputy Solicitor General, Attorney-General’s Group, 
Crown Law; 

4.6 Madeline Laracy, Deputy Solicitor-General, Criminal Group, Crown Law; 

4.7 Leishia Pettigrew, Chief Legal Advisor and Chief Information Security 
Officer, Department of Corrections (Chair); 
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4.8 Cassie Nicholson, Chief Parliamentary Counsel, Parliamentary Counsel 
Office; 

4.9 David Soper, Chief Legal Advisor, New Zealand Customs Service; 

4.10 Nicola Purvis, Chief Legal Officer, Te Kawa Mataaho; and 

4.11 Tania Warburton, Policy Advisor (Legal), Department of the Prime 
Minister and Cabinet. 

Proactive release 

5. Please note that we may publish this response (with your personal details 
redacted), and any related documents, on Crown Law’s website if we decide 
proactive release of this information is or may be in the public interest. If you 
have any concerns about this, please let us know within 10 working days of the 
date of this letter. 

6. If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact 
OIA@crownlaw.govt.nz.  

 

Nāku noa, nā 
Crown Law 
 

 
 
Katie Elkin 
Deputy Solicitor-General  
System Leadership Group 
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